Modesto Junior College

Planning & Budget 
Meeting Minutes
December 12, 2008
Present:  

Rich Rose, Co-Chair, College President (non voting)

Jim Sahlman, Co-Chair, Academic Senate President (non-voting)

Gary Whitfield, Vice President of College Administrative Services

Paul Cripe, Academic Senate appointee

Dale Pollard, Faculty Career Technical Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Jane Chawinga, YCCD Internal Auditor and Budget Analyst (ex-officio)

Kenneth Hart, Director of Research and Planning (ex-officio)

Myra Rush, Student Services Administrator
Kevin Alavezos, Academic Senate appointee

Bob Nadell, Vice President of Student Services

David Ward, YFA appointee
Joan Van Kuren, CSEA appointee

Ken White, Instructional Dean

Jim Clarke, Technology/Distance Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Karen Walters Dunlap, Vice President of Instruction

Rosanne Faughn, CSEA appointee

Julie Kurenkova, ASMJC
Absent:
Rose LaMont, YFA Budget Analyst

Vacant:

Learning Resources Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Guests:  

Patrick Bettencourt
Maurice McKinnon


	Business


1. Review of Minutes

Dale Pollard moved to approve the minutes of December 5, 2008.  Jim Clarke seconded.  
The minutes of December 5, 2008 were approved unanimously.
2. Review of Agenda
As the first order of business, the committee will look at criteria and process instructional faculty going through the list of temporary replacements and retirements with Karen Walters Dunlap to bring forward.  
Either at this meeting or next week’s meeting, the committee will start to address the formulation of a budget reduction plan.
3.  Faculty Prioritization – 09-10 List from IAC –Temporary replacements & potential retirements
Karen Walters Dunlap provided members with an alphabetical order list of positions and packet of information for temporary replacements and potential retirements.  Members were reminded that there is no new money for faculty positions.  The committee will take a look at 9 positions using the flow chart created by PBC, data elements and brief narratives from the deans.  All of these positions are in the budget for next year.  
Kevin Alavezos requested clarification on the temporary status of positions.  Karen Walters Dunlap responded that the temporary positions were there because of high demand or enrollment and some medical emergencies.  Ken White added that when the police academy went away, the college needed to replace FTES since we would be losing FTES and the college attempted to identify areas that would produce high FTES.  
These positions involve fund 11 monies only.
Positions and notes as the committee implemented the flow chart process referencing data elements and narratives regarding each follows:

Nursing – External mandate – automatic hire

Microbiology – Single-person program – Needs attention - Prerequisite for nursing program –Demand exceeds available offerings – Without position 8 sections will be cut and subsequent huge impact on entire nursing program
Animal Science – Single-person program – Hard to find instructors – Unique requirement beyond normal faculty duties including managing beef herd & sheep flock crucial to instruction of animal science students
Biology – High producing – difficult to find faculty – Have exhausted pool of potential full-time temporary employees – Without position, would have to cut 8 sections – 700 student wait list  
English – English requirements going to increase – Students require the addition of 2 tenure track English faculty, critical to keep students’ path to degree completion open– down faculty – fill rapidly – overwhelming demand

ESL – Have been operating with 1 FT temp faculty – Have the same FTE generation as English – Need is growing with population including Patterson site – Fill rate 174.90% - Critical to keep students’ paths to degree-applicable course sequences open
History – Fill rates from 90-100% - Offer 11 large sections each semester – Limited when you have to replace every year – Demand has only grown – Continues to support faculty expansion - Success rate low because underprepared students are enrolled in history courses
Math – Without position will have to cut 12 sections of remedial algebra – Pool of potential temporary employees extremely limited – With raising of graduation requirements from Math 70 to Math 90 hundreds of students will need to take an additional math class – Last year’s search was only marginally acceptable to HR
Speech – Was added for FTE – High student demand – By the end of spring will have lost 2.5 full time instructors – Fall 2008 all 57 speech sections were filled to capacity – Speech courses are required elements for many program graduation requirements
Consideration was given to breaking for a few minutes for forced ranking by members.  It was decided that Karen Walters Dunlap will prepare a blank spread sheet with positions, rank and rationale for member’s ranking for everyone to fill out for next Friday’s meeting.  Turnaround will be as soon as possible.  This spreadsheet will include all program review data elements of the 9 positions being discussed with duplicates deleted.  She clarified that the committee decided to practice on the temporary positions because there is no new money and money for these temporary positions is already budgeted. 

Jim Sahlman recommended putting both instructional and non-instructional on the same list, not separating out.  
Paul Cripe said he would like to know what folks think are the best indicators of demand.  He requested just quick suggestions, adding that he needs a formula for his own use.  Ken White responded, productivity - FTES over FTF.

	Action Item


There was “thumbs up” approval to forward the full list of 9 positions to Human Resources.  If something needs to be taken off the list, it will be done after next week’s meeting.

4.  Non-Instructional Position – Criteria

Bob Nadell informed members that the non instructional flow chart was modeled on instructional faculty positions and also was weighted.  External mandates supersedes all other criteria.  Elements have been added to filter requests based on specific factors such as whether the position is a replacement versus a new position or if the program is a single-person program.  The criteria determined was student to non-instructional faculty ratio.  The top 25% of the positions requested by each division/unit will be identified.  During the prioritization process it is recommended that the priority of the division/unit be maintained.  
The four criteria for weighting are as follows:

1. Student/non-instructional faculty ratio based on a comparison to the suggested ratio (weighted 50%)

2. Student use data (weighted 25%)

3. Ratio of FT to PT faculty over the past 3.5 years (weighted 15%)

4. Changes in total student enrollment over the past 3.5 years (weighted 10%)

	Action Item


There was thumbs up consensus to try and implement this criteria.
Who:  Bob Nadell and Ken Hart

What:  Prepare a spread sheet

When:  To be brought back to the committee at next Friday’s meeting

5.  IAC - Early Start Summer FTES Reduction

Karen Walters Dunlap reported that IAC is scheduling two changes; reducing cost by 20% and attempting to move every section possible to have a census date on or before June 30 and an end date on or after July 1, recognizing that not every section can be moved.  The deans are going to work to be as flexible as possible. She added that for Fall 2009 they will be building in 2% increase in FTES over our base.  Jane Chawinga responded: The college needs to be thinking about cutting sections, not growing.  You cannot increase your costs when the state is not going to give you money.  You have this finite amount of money that has to go for everything.  We are not looking at any good news this year.
6.  Letter to College regarding Budget Reduction Plan

This item to be carried over to the next meeting.

Who:  Rich Rose and Gary Whitfield

What:  Craft a message to go out in the Spring

When:  By the beginning of the spring semester

7.  Budget

Gary Whitfield relayed information he received from Scott Lay, President & Chief Executive Office of the Community College League of California (CCLC) regarding three mid-year cut proposals.  The three proposals are by the Governor which was the worst one, Legislative Analyst and Senate Democrats.  
The Legislative Analyst proposes to increase fees to $26 on January 1 and to $30 on July 1.  The Governor and Senate Democrats proposed no increase in fees.  It would mean an $853,000 cost for MJC if certain physical education classes were cut as proposed by the legislative analyst.  
The Governor’s proposal would mean a $2.8 million cut to MJC.  
Legislative Republicans have not made specific budget proposals.  Assembly Republican Leader Mike Villines indicated that his caucus would release details on $11 billion in proposed cuts by December 10 and has released a list of 23 labor, environmental and tax relief demands before he will entertain tax hikes.
ANNOUNCEMENT

Julie Kurenkova distributed copies of House Resolution No. 4 introduced by Assembly Member Portantino and Coauthored by Assembly Members Beall, Block, Buchanan, Coto, Fong, Lieu, Ruskin and Swanson.  The resolution addresses federal aid to higher education.  ASMJC will be taking a bus to the Capitol in a month to take part in budget protests.
	Check Out – What to Take Back


· Karen Walters Dunlap, Bob Nadell & Ken Hart have an assignment to prepare a spread sheet for non-instructional faculty positions
· PBC passed criteria for non-instructional to be reviewed

· Faculty positions forwarded to HR

· Strategic Planning for budget reduction

NEXT AGENDA


1.  Letter to College regarding Budget Reduction Plan
ADJOURNMENT 
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